
 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE  
COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF RIPON 

 
 

The right to record, film and to broadcast meetings of Ripon City Council is permitted under the Openness of Local Government Regulations 
2014. The rules of this council must be observed when recording is planned or is taking place. A copy of these rules is available from the Clerk, 
on our website and on the notice board. Anyone wishing to record is deemed to have accepted these rules. Any member of the public who 
does not wish to be recorded should make this known prior to commencement of the meeting. 

Date: 21st January 2019 
Time: 5:30 pm 
Location: The Council Chamber, the Town Hall, Ripon, HG4 1DD 
 
Present:   Cllr P McHardy – The Right Worshipful The Mayor 
   Cllr M Chambers 
  Cllr S Craggs 
  Cllr S Hawke 
  Cllr E Parkin 
  Cllr P M Horton 
  Cllr C E Powell 

 Cllr A Williams 

In Attendance Mrs P Benson, Clerk, Mr J Vauvert and six members of the public. 
 

Prior to the commencement of the meeting the Sergeant at Mace opened the proceedings with Prayer. 
 

20/19 To receive apologies and approve reason for absence. 
 
Apologies were received from Cllrs Bate, Davis, Hardisty and Martin and reasons for absence 
approved for Cllr Davis. 

21/19 Members of the public are invited to question, seek clarification or make representation to 
members of the Council on any Agenda item as listed below. 
None. 

22/19 To request any disclosure of an interest in relation to any matter under consideration at 
this meeting (financial or otherwise) & to consider any written requests for dispensation. 
Cllr Williams declared an interest as a former member of the City Plan Committee. 

23/19 To consider publicity of the Ripon Neighbourhood Plan Referendum. 

That following the legal advice received from NALC the Council authorise the City Plan team 
members to draw up a flier along the lines of that drafted, with an amendment to note that the City 
Plan has been supported by Ripon City Council for a number of years and formally adopted as its 
planning policy.  That the design work will be undertaken by the firm who worked on the City Plan 
for consistency.  That the Clerk be authorised to source printing (A4 size,10,000 in number) and 
distribution.  That a number of A3 copies of the City Plan are printed and distributed in key 
locations around the city.  That the Clerk keeps Cllrs McHardy, Martin and Williams appraised of 
developments. 

Proposed – Cllr Williams Seconded – Cllr Chambers 
RESOLVED by a unanimous show of hands. 

With business concluded the meeting was closed at 6:20pm. 
These minutes were recorded and prepared by Paula Benson, Clerk to the City Council.  

SIGNED 
  

DATE 
 

 
THE RIGHT WORSHIPFUL THE MAYOR  

  

 


